BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 1, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Eric A. Walker opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Eric A. Walker,  Vice Chairman,  Jill G. Sullivan , Selectmen  Robert E. Mazow, Anthony A. Scibelli, Mathew W. Strauss. And Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open session/ Discussion: 
Dave Castellarin, Assistant Town Administrator speaking on behalf of the Traffic Committee recommended a new fence at Phillips Park facing Charlotte, Muriel and Lodge Roads.  Another recommendation that was briefly spoken on was installing   Kiosks on Columbia Street to obtain parking fees from the train commuters. 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the RFP of Town properties that will be further discussed at the next meeting. 

Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open a public hearing on a request from Verizon to relocate a pole on the public way of Salem Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Selectman Scibelli recused himself from the Public Hearing.

 Mr. Alan Faulkner, spoke on the re-location of the pole and had no objection to the location but wanted to make sure it was where the stake was placed by Verizon and National Grid.   
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the request from Verizon to relocate pole number seven (7) on the public way of Salem Street in the Northeasterly direction identified by the stake seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint the following to the War Memorial Committee seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
· Eric Walker/ Board of Selectmen representative

· Jim Schultz / Veterans Agent

· Paul Levenson 

· Richard Smith

· Jaclyn Raymond

· Cindy Madfis Blonder 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Friends of the Swampscott Library to obtain a one day liquor permit to be used on October 2, 2009 seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve meeting minutes from August 4, 2009 and August 18, 2009, seconded by Selectman Mazow.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve invoice for Kopelman and Paige, P.C in the amount of $11, 872.00 for services through July 31, 2009, seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C in the amount of $3,060.00 for services through July 31, 2009, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve a Common Victuallers permit for Seaside Café, 128 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Swampscott Police Department for the click it or ticket program & pedestrians enforcement campaigns to hang a banner starting for two ten day periods along the fence at Phillips Park and on the fence along Essex Street near the Swampscott  High School seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 
Town Administrator’s Report: 

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· Poll changing location on next agenda
· Special election to be held on January 19, 2010 & the Primary is to be held on December 8, 2009. 
· Fire truck update.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectmen Mazow offered his condolences to the Castner family of Marblehead on the recent passing of their Daughter, Allie and to the Breed Family of Marblehead, on the recent passing of their daughter, Lindsay. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on the first day of school and reminded everyone to be aware of the children walking and drive slowly.  Selectman Sullivan spoke on the send off of Matt Malone at the recent get together at Town Hall. Selectman Sullivan thanked Matt Malone and wished him well in his future career. 
Selectmen Scibelli spoke on a future discussion on a permitting process for Town residents who have their small boats at Fisherman’s Beach such as Kayaks and Canoes so there is some way of keeping track of who owns these. Enforcement of dogs on the beach also was open for a future discussion. .
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 8:55P.M seconded by Selectman Strauss.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

